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28/12/2018  17:02:082015/7013/P COMM Richard Cotton This building is not within my ward but I know the church well as I visited it on several occasions during my 

mayoral year and I am currently a volunteer at the winter shelter for homeless people, which this church 

provides under the auspices of C4WS Homeless Project. To paraphrase one time local resident Karl Marx, 

this church puts the heart in a heartless world. In addition to the winter shelter it provides a Friday lunch club 

for homeless people. The church has long links with the Chinese community and it also provides services for 

people fighting addictions such as gambling. It is very much part of a local community that faces considerable 

challenges. It wishes to continue and expand its invaluable work and it can only do so if these plans are 

approved. I know that the Minister would like the opportunity to speak to Planning Committee so, if there is any 

doubt in officers' minds about approval, I hope it will be put to committee.

29/12/2018  23:47:042015/7013/P SUPPRT Janet Law I am writing to express my strong support to the redevelopment of the church as the existing premises is 

considered to be an obsoleted design which is not ‘fit for purpose’ to today’s needs.  There are number of 

toddlers who also attend the church with buggies and it is dangerous for parents to carry the buggies climbing 

up the stairs in front of our church. The building is also regularly visited by OAPS but there are no lifts inside 

the building which make access difficult for them.

We would love and keen to serve more to the community and with the increase number of our congregation of 

our church but we are struggling with the space and rooms inside the building.  We desperately need more 

rooms in enable more services to the community and new comers.  

As a KCMC member for years, I see the redevelopment of our church is absolutely essential and necessary to 

enable increased level of service to the community as well as those in need.  As such, the redevelopment of 

our church building is vital in order to achieve the goal.

30/12/2018  15:09:112015/7013/P COMMNT K L TAM LUI A good re-development project that the Church could have better facilities to serve the Chrisitian believers and 

the community.
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